
SCW Pickleball Membership Meeting
Wednesday, May 19, 2021

Prior to the meeting trivia was held for door prizes.

The meeting was called to order by the President Eileen Freydberg. 

There was a quorum with 148 members in attendance.  

President – Eileen Freydberg

The current Board was introduced to the members.

Eileen thanked key members of the club including the previous Board.

Liberty courts will be closed from May 24th – June 26th.  Sands courts will be drop-in 
only during this time.  Nothing is to be taken onto the courts except your drink.

There is no court project plan at the moment.  There is an 8 month delay with the 
Recreation Center.

The vote for FITS, Day for Charity/Ball drop, and reciprocal play passed with 476 for
and 7 against.

A motion was made to approve the February 2020 minutes by Lucy Ward, seconded 
by Larry Ott.  Motion passed.

Treasurer – Pam Vermeer

Top line report was presented.  The Club has $119,171.01 in the bank with includes 
$5,604.61 in checking, $2,000.74 in credit card savings, and $111,565.66 in the 
money market account.

Membership – Per Barcelo

Peg reported our membership year to date is 1363 which is down 116 members 
from last year.

Vice-President – Greg Stegar

Club Championship 2021 awards will be presented to the winners at a fall meeting.

Nancy Martin has accepted the position on Volunteer Chair.  Our Club relies on 
volunteers for our many activities.  



Many volunteers are needed for the 2022 FITS tournament, which is being held 
March 7th-10th.  

Pickleskills – Bruce Wray(Eileen Freydberg)

Saini Smiles is our sponsor for this activity.  In April, there were 44 members that 
signed up for intro to pickleball and 24 members that signed up for lessons.  

Intro, lessons, and ratings will start back up in the fall/October.

New Business

The ball drop winner was Dale St Peter.  He received a gift basket donated by 
Sunland Roofing.

There will be no indoor courts this summer.

The Board is still working on when balls will be provided on the courts.  There will 
be a Board workshop meeting this summer to address club policies to determine 
how we move forward with club balls.

Eileen welcomed all new club members.

A motion to adjourn was made by Lucy Ward, Richard Harris seconded.  Motion 
passed.

Meeting was adjourned at 6pm.


